
 

 

Head of Older People’s Services 

Community Healthcare West, Block B, Merlin Park 
University Hospital, Galway H91 N973 

Tel: 091 775751 Email: older.personschw@hse.ie  

 

Ceannasaí Seirbhísí do Dhaoine Scothaosta 

Cúram Sláinte Phobail, Iarthar, Bloc B, Campas Ospidéil 
Páirc Mheirlinne,Gaillimh H91 N973 

T: 091 775751 R: older.personschw@hse.ie 

 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
25th September 2023 
 
Michael Fitzmaurice, T.D 
Constituency Office 
11 Castleview Terrace    
Castle St. 
Roscommon 
F42 Y181 
 
 
PQ ref 40815/23 
To ask the Minister for Health when will works commence on the upgrading of facilities at the Sacred 
Heart Hospital, Roscommon; and if he will make a statement on the matter. 
 
Dear Deputy Fitzmaurice 
 
I refer to PQ ref 40815/23 uploaded on the PAD System on the 18th September, 2023 and due for a 
response on the 3rd October regarding representation you have made to the Minister for Health 
concerning when the works will commence on the upgrading of the facilities at the Sacred Heart 
Hospital in Roscommon.  The HSE have been requested to reply directly to you on this matter. The 
following outlines the current position. 
 
Please be advised that stage two of the tender process for the fifty bedded replacement unit at Sacred 
Heart Hospital in Roscommon will close in mid-October 2023.  Pending receipt of acceptable tender 
submissions and following a full technical and cost assessment and HSE approval it is anticipated that 
the project will commence in Quarter 1, 2024. 
 
I trust this response addresses the issues you have raised in this instance. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
_____________________ 
Gerard McCormack 
General Manager 
Older Peoples Services 
Community Healthcare West 
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